Most Urgent /Reminder

wwam

OFFICE OF THE CONTROLLER GENERAL OF DEFENCE ACCOUNTS
ULAN BATAR ROAD, DELHI CANTT -110 010
2l-011-256868548.256685584 2566583,25665736/37,J1. CGDA(A&B) Tel: 25665614
Fax:011.25674786
No.A/1/12081/FTC-Vol-VII Dated: 02.06.2017

To

PCsDA/CsDA (through website)
Subject: Reimbursement of Foreign Training Charges (FTC) from Ministry of
External Affairs.

Reference: This HQrs office letter of even No. dated 22.02.2017, 2-3-2017 and
13-4-2017.

Please refer the above cited communication under which the following
information was required to be provided to the office of Pr.CCA, MEA directly with

information to this HQrs office: -

(i)  The year wise breakup of claims (old) along with Head of accounts mentioned
in the sanction order of Ministry of External Affairs in the following format:
S.No. | Year | Amount of Claim | Head of A/C |Name  of | Letter

(in INR) mentioned in | PCDA/CDA | reference
sanction order of
MEA
1 2 3 4 5 6

(iv) The address/location of the cities in which training institutes of Defence are
located.

2. Now, Pr. CCA MEA has intimated that the requisite information as required by
them have not been received in their office timely. Therefore, it has been decided by
the competent authority that above said information along with all connected
documents (Country wise) may please be forwarded to this office by name ShriR. S.
Agarwal, ACGDA to provide fﬁhg same to the MEA authorities.

3. Further, it is also requested that the following information, as asked in above
cited letter 13-4-2017, may also be re-provided up to 31-5-2017.
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(i) Total outstanding amount only in respect of Foreign trainees for which claims
have been raised but cheques are awaited from PAOs of MEA upto 31-5-2017.

(i) Total outstanding amount only in respect of Foreign trainees for which
payment has been, made by our office to training centres but claims have not
been submitted to MEA by your office.

4. Please accord top priority. It is again requested the information, as asked in
Para 3 above, may please be provided to this HQrs office by return fax. (Fax No. 011-
25674786) e-mail (hgaccounts.coda@nic.in) latest by 05-06-2017 as a meeting on the
issue is scheduled to be held with MEA Authorities on 06-06-2017.

ACGDA(A&B)



